ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY





Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on Friday 6th October 2006


at the West’s, Grove Hill House, Dedham, Essex





Present: Martin Sellens (Chair), Hilary Sellens, Lyn & Colin West, Jack Isbester, Nancy Powell Davies (Secretary), Kevin Machin, John & Jenny Collyer, John & Geraldine Russell, Mark & James Lyne, Stephen Cartwright, Clive Tant, Sally Johnson, Dave Skinner and Dave Birkett.





1	Apologies for Absence


Apologies for absence were received from Steve & Julia Robertson, Julie Laver, Bert Park, Derek Ladkin, Richard Barker and Andrew Cordle,





2	Minutes of the 2005 AGM


The Minutes were agreed as a true record of that meeting. 





3	Matters Arising


No matters arising from the minutes were raised.





4	Chairman’s Report


The Chairman circulated copies of his report which recorded that the club had organised a record number of events in the past year including the Summer Series around Colchester. The numbers participating in the Summer Series were not as many as hoped but we look forward to welcoming a couple of families into our membership. All the events had involved a lot of hard work. The Development Committee and the Coaches have done a sterling job.





5	Treasurer’s Report


The Treasurer started her report with a plea to event organisers to complete the forms after events and send them through to the Treasurer promptly. 





Copies of the audited accounts were circulated showing that the club has a healthy balance. This was mainly due to income from events because the income from membership had dropped, reflecting a decrease in the number of (mainly BOF) members renewing.





The Club’s thanks were expressed to Hilary for the work she does as Treasurer and John as Examiner.





6	Subscription rates for the coming year


The meeting was reminded that the Subscription rates for 2006 were:


					Senior		Family		Over 65 / UB40


	BOF Members			£7		£11


	Club only Members		£9		£14		£4





Under the new BOF scheme, club only members would be known as Local BOF members and a levy of £6 for each senior would be raised. In 2008, the club fee for BOF members and for local members above the levy will need to be the same. In the light of this it was proposed by Jack, seconded by Jenny and unanimously agreed that we would again leave the club fee for BOF members the same and increase those for local members to:


					Senior		Family		Over 65 / UB40


	Local BOF Members		£10		£15		£6


7	Election of Chairman


Lyn took over the chairmanship of the meeting for a short while to thank Martin for all the hard work he does as Chairman of the Club and oversee his re-election for a further year (proposed Jack, seconded John).





8	Election of Other Office Holders


For the post of Secretary, Clive Tant was proposed by Hilary, seconded by Lyn and agreed unanimously. Hilary was supported to continue as Treasurer and other office holders were agreed as follows:


Chairman�
Martin Sellens      �
�
Vice Chairman�
(Vacant)�
�
Secretary	�
Clive Tant�
�
Treasurer�
Hilary Sellens�
�
Club Captain�
Jenny Collyer�
�
Newsletter Editors�
(Vacant)�
�
Schools Liaison Officer and ESSOL �
Julie Laver�
�
Fixtures Secretary�
Jack Isbester�
�
Publicity Officer�
Lyn West�
�
East Anglian Rep�
(Vacant)�
�
Equipment Officer�
Julia Robertson�
�
Membership Secretary�
Geraldine Russell�
�
Map Officer�
Kevin Machin�
�
Web Master�
Andrew Cordle�
�
Head Coach�
Stephen Cartwright�
�
Junior Club Captain�
James Lyne�
�
Auditor�
John Russell�
�



In the absence of a volunteer to become editor the purpose of the newsletter was questioned now that most people accessed the website for news. It was agreed that Clive and Martin would produce the next edition and then review what is needed.





As we have other members on the East Anglian Committee the lack of a specific club representative is not a worry unless an issue arises that Lyn feels unable to vote on.





9	Any Other Business


An organiser for the Baddow Ridge Badge Event is desperately needed. Jenny said that she would volunteer if the location of car parking was sorted. Kevin, possibly with help from Nancy, were tasked with finding a suitable arrangement for car parking.





The meeting ratified the proposal by Lyn, seconded by Hilary, that the event surcharge for non-BOF members should be increased to £2 in line with BOF recommendations.





Presentation of Awards


The Mike Powell Davies Shield for Senior Club Member of the Year was presented to Lyn West and the Mark Johnson Trophy for Junior Club Member of the Year was awarded to Jo West. On behalf of the Johnson family, Sally thanked everybody who had made the trophy possible, remembering the important development work that Mark had done with junior orienteers.





The meeting was followed by a buffet meal.


SOS AGM   6/10/06	� PAGE �1�


Essex Stragglers support the Woodland Trust and its objectives	











